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Manager’s Corner 
March is here already!  Many of you will be leaving at the end of this month, so we have a few 
reminders in this newsletter on things to check before you leave. 

In March there are plenty of events going on. The month starts off with our Annual Variety Show, 
Michigan Dinner, Pub Picnic, Pool Party, Ice cream social, Canada Day Picnic, Community Yard 
Sale, Antique Car Show and Craft Fair, Mama Mia Tour Concert, and LOTS more! Be sure to grab 
a March Events Calendar so you don’t miss out on anything! 
If you are planning improvements on your site or park model, be sure to get them pre-approved 
before you start work. You can start scheduling work for April. We thank you for holding off on 
doing improvements for these past three months. It made the season much more pleasant for your 
neighbors. 

We will once again be leaving a form in your mailbox for mail forwarding. You can make sure we 
have your correct email on that form also. Remember we only forward about 30 days after you 
leave, so make sure you get in touch with your post office as soon as you get back.   

We hope you enjoyed your season here this year, and the improvements that were made since 
you stayed with us last year. We will continue to improve the park, in both big and little ways over 
the summer. Make sure you are on my email list, so you can receive updates over the summer! 

Safe travels until we see you next fall! 

Sincerely,  

Bev Malouin 
Beverly Malouin, Resort Manager 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CAR SHOW 
Saturday, March 16th, 10 am – 2 pm 
Sweet Cars, the Craft Market at the Pool Veranda, and the  
Blood Drive! Be sure to mark your calendars, sign up to help out or donate, and of 
course don’t forget money to shop & eat!  (Blood Drive is 9a-Noon) 
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 Royal Coachman RV Resort  
1070 Laurel Rd. East 
Nokomis, FL  34275 

941-488-9674 (phone) 
941-485-5678 (fax) 

Royalcoachman@equitylifestyle.com 
Customer Service 941-232-3021 or 941-400-3134 (after-hours) 

Call 911 for Emergencies 

OFFICE HOURS 
Daily 9:00 A.M. - 5:00 P.M. 
Camp Host 5:00 – 10:00 P.M. 
Quiet Hours 10:00 P.M. - 8:00 A.M. 
Check In Time 12:00 P.M. 
Check Out Time 11:00 A.M. 

AMENITIES 
• 111 acres of wooded Bay front 

property 
• Luxurious 120,000 gallon heated 

Junior Olympic Pool 
• Shuffleboard Courts 
• Pickleball Courts 
• Bocce 
• Canoes & Kayaks 
• Fitness Center 

• 4 Tennis Courts 
• 2 Sand Volleyball Courts 
• Ping Pong 
• Horseshoe Pits 
• Basketball Court 
• Recreation Hall & Club House 
• Library  
• Card & Game Room 
 

• Lounge 
• Practice Golf Complex 
• Billiards 
• Mail Room 
• Mini Golf Course 
• Pavilion 
• Internet Café-Complimentary 

Wi-Fi 

More Amenities listed on page 7. 

Utilities & Extras 
Florida Power & Light (FPL) 
• Please supply the office with your FPL account number as soon as you have it to prevent incorrect 

billing. 
• For guests that are not utilizing FPL and are with us for one month or longer, we will have your electric 

fee at the office. 
• For those of you with FPL, please be sure to discontinue your service with them on your departure date 

and inform the office when you do so. 

Internet  Jabba Wi-Fi is available on the RV sites for daily weekly and monthly service. Comcast also offers 
internet service; please call them directly for rates at 800-266-2278. 

Wi-Fi  Complimentary wireless Wi-Fi service is available: 
• Lounge/Internet Café/Pool: Royal Coachman Pool WIFI.  Password: Password5015 (case sensitive) 
• Clubhouse/Recreation Hall: RoyalCoachmanCH/RoyalCoachmanRH. Same password as above. 

Please remember that this is an open network so watch your password and privacy settings. 

Propane 
Gapps Propane - Regular weekly delivery on Mondays. You must still sign up in the Guest Lounge if you 
need propane. Remember to remove your tank and put it out by the road. Payment is YOUR responsibility; 
available during Season. 
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Mobile Home Depot 

 
Aardvark 
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Amenities 
Amenities are currently open until 9 p.m. 

Please contact the office if you have a function or event that will require one of the spaces to be open later. 
☺ Air Pump  Air for vehicle tires is located at the back of the Resort, at the Dump Station. We do not supply a gauge. 
☺ Bulletin Board  Any notices to be posted must be brought to the Office. Please use a 3”x5” index card to list items 

for sale/rent. All other notices must be appropriate size. Bulletin boards are located throughout the Boardwalk and 
at the Recreation hall and Clubhouse.  

☺ Campfires  No Ground Fires are permitted. Above the ground covered fire containers are permitted. If it is an 
extremely dry season, the Office will post notices regarding campfires 

☺ Canoes/Kayaks  They are available at no cost. They are located across from site 67 on the Outer Circle. To sign 
them out bring your driver’s license to the Office. We will hold your license for you to pick up after returning them. 
Paddles and life jackets are available in the locked shed by the canoes & kayaks. You must be 18-years-old or 
older or accompanied by a parent to use the canoes & kayaks. There is a 2-hour limit for usage and they are 
available from 9:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. daily. 

☺ Kayak Racks  To utilize the kayak racks you must sign a contract at the office and lock your kayak on the assigned 
spot. Any canoes/kayaks found unaccounted for may be disposed of. 

☺ Laundry Room  Located at the Clubhouse. No cash accepted. Credit/Debit card required for use. 
Small load $1.50 Medium Load $1.75 Large Load $2.00 

☺ Car & Boat Wash  There is a car, RV and boat wash located by the Maintenance Shop, available on a first-come, 
first-serve basis 

☺ Dump Station  An RV Dump Station is located in the back of the Resort near the Maintenance Shed. 
☺ Emergency Shelter Information Please check the Bulletin Boards on the Boardwalk and Clubhouse, or our 

Facebook page for Sarasota County Emergency Shelter Locations. There is an evacuation plan for viewing 
available at the Office. 

☺ Faxes and Copies  The Office will fax your document(s) with a cost of $1.50 for the first page and $.50 for each 
additional page. Please notify the Office if you will be receiving a fax. Incoming faxes are $.15 per page.  Copies 
are $.02 for black & white and $.10 for color. 

☺ Fitness Center  The Fitness Center is located on the Boardwalk. You must be 18-years-old or older to use the 
center. The entry code is with your arrival documents. 

☺ Garbage and Recycling Center  The garbage compactor and recycling containers are located at the back of the 
Clubhouse. We recycle cardboard, newspaper, plastic jugs and clear plastic bottles and glass. Plastic bags do not 
go into the recycling containers. Please break down all boxes and follow posted directions for the disposal of trash. 
This area is only for trash; not furniture, appliances, tires, batteries, etc. For large items, etc. you can take them 
directly to the Sarasota County Landfill. It is located at 4000 Knights Trail Rd., Nokomis 34275. Call for their daily 
hours 941-861-1573.  

☺ Ice  It is available at the Office during business hours for the cost of $2 for a 10-pound bag. 
☺ Internet Café  Located on the Boardwalk. A computer is available to use or bring your laptop for complimentary Wi-

Fi. Entry codes are in your welcome packet. 
☺ Mailroom  Please verify that your site # is on your incoming mail to prevent any delays. Also, please make sure 

that your name is listed on the mail; if a package/letter is addressed to Grandma/Grandpa/Pet’s name/Etc., your 
mail may not be delivered. As a courtesy, we do our very best to deliver the mail promptly. Should you desire to 
obtain your mail at the local post office, the information needed is: Nokomis Post Office; Laurel Rd., Nokomis, FL  
Rates at the Nokomis Post Office vary from $17 for 3-months to $400 for 12-months, variable by the size of your box. Caller 
service is also available. 

☺ Pavilion  The pavilion is a large covered area that is available for picnics, parties, etc. for big groups of our guests. 
Electricity is available. Sign up on the ONE-TIME ACTIVITIES sheet in the Lounge and give it to the Activities 
Director. 

☺ Paws Park  Pets are welcome, but ALL cats and dogs must be leashed at all times when outside of the Paws Park. 
Owners MUST pick up after their pets. No pets should be left unattended or tied up outside. No fences or playpens 
allowed. Pets are not permitted in activity buildings (i.e. Clubhouse, Rec Hall, etc.) pool area or in the 
bathrooms/showers. Paws Park is open from 8 a.m. – 10 p.m. daily and is located behind the car wash. Pets should 
not be an annoyance – i.e. “Excessive barking” and unleashed. 

☺ Sports Equipment  Basketballs, volleyballs, golf clubs, etc. are available at the Office. 

☺ Wood Shop Located at Maint. Building at back of resort. Skill required. Call Don Koleson 941-375-8789 for info.  
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VOLUNTEER CORNER 
Pat Lang, Lead Volunteer 

Thank you is a very short phrase but has a wealth of meaning. One can never be thanked enough for his/her 
contribution. Thank you to all who volunteered at the numerous February events; especially at the new Wine and 
Blues event. It was a “new” event and involved many volunteers. I must say I had some concerns about being 
away. But I had made an important decision a week or so before: I decided I needed help as your Volunteer 
Coordinator. This leads me to a special announcement and introduction: 

Marianne Deatsch has agreed to be the Assistant Volunteer Coordinator and was right there to handle the 
changes in positions for volunteers with great ease and grace. Many have come up to me to share their thanks 
and pleasure in having her “aboard” (It’s always a good feeling to know that a decision you make is a good one. 
This is the case here!). Before her retirement, Marianne worked as the Meals on Wheels coordinator in her 
county for almost 20 years. She was blessed to have worked with hundreds of volunteers, the MOW's recipients 
and their families. She was also very involved with Girl Scouts, as a troop leader, day camp director, adult 
trainer, and board member. She and her husband Wayne, reside in Munson, Ohio. They have 3 children and 3 
grandchildren. Her hobbies include quilting, Swedish weaving, playing mahjong, and knitting. She loves RCR and 
all the activities, and many friends she has made in the park. She is looking forward to helping coordinate the 
volunteers with Pat, here at RCR, because "Without every volunteer, we would be without the wide array of 
activities the park offers. Thank you for all you do to make RCR the best that it is!"  I met Marianne a year ago, 
and soon realized that she would be a great assistant to me. She proved it easily after a few days “on the job” in 
my absence. I am sure we will be a good team in continuing to make the Volunteer Program an effective one.   

Lead volunteers of on-going (daily, weekly, etc.) events will be receiving a Volunteer Report 
Form the week of March 3rd.  These should be returned to Pat Lang, Site 544, or to the folder 
in the Lounge no later than Saturday, March 9th at 4 p.m. On this form, please indicate anyone 
who assisted you with your event and how many times the volunteer assisted you. This 
information is necessary to determine who gets invited to the Volunteer Party on March 22nd.   
Invitations to the Volunteer Party will be given to those individuals who have volunteered at a 

minimum of 3 eligible events since March 16, 2018. 

Volunteers at events happening after March 15th will still receive the usual Volunteer Report Form for completion. 
Those volunteers reported will be put on the data base for inclusion at next year’s appreciation event.    
Invitations to the Luncheon will be sent out after March 11th and MUST be returned to the box in the Lounge no 
later than 4 p.m. on Monday, March 18th. 

It is important that leaders of events attend the Volunteer Meetings.  This is the time that the 
calendar is reviewed for the upcoming month and corrections can be made before publication. It is 
also the time to share information and get questions answered. Meetings are the 2nd Wednesday of 
the month at 1 p.m. in the Club House. 

Pat Lang Site #544 rpm2g4@aol.com   603.731.8273 or 941.412.8882 

Marianne  Site #104  Marianne_deatsch@hotmail.com  440.226.9297 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

APRIL MACAW   
Have an idea?   
Want to write a story?  
We want to hear from you!   
Remember: send pictures,  
articles, club news… to  
royalcoachman_rec@equitylifestyle.com  
by March 10th for inclusion in the  
April newsletter. Or stop by the  
Activities office with your submission. 
 

Reminder:  
PLEASE Return your 2019/2020 
Space/Event Reservation Forms  
to the Activities Office by  
March 20th if possible. They will  
be distributed at the Volunteers  
meeting March 6th or through  
in-park mail by March 8th.   

Thank you! 
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Sub Floor Repair
New Flooring Installation

(941) 243-7561 or (800) 377-7885(941) 243-7561 or (800) 377-7885

Soft Floors?
• Sub-Floor Repair/Replace
• New Laminate Flooring Install

Are Your
Floors
Unsafe?

Are Your
Floors
Unsafe?

ESTIMATES &
SMILES ALWAYS FREE

10 Yrs
Exp.

10 Yrs
Exp.

INSURED &
FAMILY

OPERATED

State Licensed
Mobile Home Installer

# IH-1110636
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2019 CONCERT SERIES 
Ticket prices for the 2019 Season will reflect the updated production cost of each show. $18 per show, per person. Individual 
concert purchases do not guarantee a specific seat. You will be seated upon arrival in open seating. Concerts also includes pre-
concert reception. Sales for the final concert are in the office through Jeff, our administrative assistant until we are sold out. 
Information regarding the 2020 concerts will be posted around property as soon as it is made available to RCR. 
ABBAFAB - The Mamma Mia Tour!  Saturday, March 9, 2019   The final show of the season!   

Having played to sold-out crowds across the U.S. and abroad, ABBAFAB is a stunning tribute to 
the music of ABBA featuring the sensational talents of some of TAD’s most talented and loved 
artists and musicians! With vocals and musicianship, they are second to none, the ABBAFAB vibe 
is infectious! There’s no generation gap here, so let’s ALL party like it’s 1979!

 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST   March Pancake Breakfast is Saturday the 16th!  
Hours: 7:30 to 9 am.~ Cost: $3.50 in Advance and $4 at the door - Tickets will be available the week before in 
the lounge for guests not wanting to carry cash. ~ 50/50 Cash prize will be sold at the door. We serve 2 large 
buttermilk pancakes (a third is available to anyone who asks). Served with breakfast link sausages, OJ & coffee or tea.    
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Affordable appliance Advertisement quarter page 

5” tall each 
Professional Plumbing 

MEDICARE SPECIAL OPEN ENROLLMENT TIME TILL END OF MARCH! 
If you have Medicare A or B or if you want/need to make changes to any supplement, here is the chance to get your questions 
answered! Canadians! – Find out your options for next season and how he can help! 

Mr. Kenneth Kubic, with AmeriLife will be at the Rec Hall, Monday, March 4th, 1 – 2 pm 
 He will be giving away a prize to a lucky attendee! – Casual setting to get the help you need. 
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SAVE THE DATE 
• RCR Blood Drives with SunCoast Blood Bank!  Please watch for the sign-ups (we need 

at least 10 people) that will be posted in the lounge and consider donating!  The final 
date this season is: Saturdays, March 16th from 9 a.m. to Noon. This date coincides 
with the March pancake breakfast, so you can refuel after you are done or before you 
start! They will be providing some small prizes for your valuable donation and time. 

• Ticket sales for resort shows, events and dances are sold on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 10 a.m. – Noon 
in the Lounge. 

• BINGO Doors open at 7PM. Cards are sold until 7:25 and games start at 7:30. Bingo is every Monday, 
Wednesday and Friday in the Rec Hall. Cards can be purchased for $1, $2, or $3. Please bring $1 bills. The 
hotball jackpots will continue with the dollar amounts from last season. Join us for fun!  Rich & Kay Hildebrand 

• Massage Therapy with MJ The signup sheet is in the lounge and is posted every Sunday after 8:30 a.m. for 
the following week. The signup sheet will offer times between 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. for the rate of $50 an hour. 
There is one half hour slot at the end for $ 30 - Cash or check, no credit cards.  

• Dusty’s Produce - Mondays from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m.  It will be open to Terra Cove also. 
• Canada Day Picnic Don't forget to join us for the Canada D'eh! picnic.  Tuesday March 12th from Noon in the 

Pavilion. Great food and wonderful entertainment. 
• Yard Sale – Resort wide yard sales happen once per month in season. This season’s last is Wed., 3/20. 
•  Attention All University of Michigan Fans:  Come to the Clubhouse on Sunday, March 10th from 3-6 pm to 

view a newly released DVD--“Football’s Valhalla” --about Bob Ufer, U of M’s highly enthusiastic game caller. 
The DVD features interviews with dozens of notable coaches, players, broadcasters, family members and 
friends.  It includes rare audio, video and photographs of Bob Ufer, and explores the people and events that 
shaped him. The DVD runs 90 minutes. Note: The DVD “Black and Blue,” the story of Gerald Ford, Willis Ward 
and the 1934 Michigan-Georgia Tech Football 
game will also be available for those who want to 
stay after “Football’s Valhalla” to view the story of 
the game, for which the Wolverines were forced 
to bench their best player, Willis Ward, because 
he was an African-American. The incident 
infuriated Ward’s best friend on the team, a 
future president by the name of Jerry Ford, who 
threatened to quit the team in response. The 
friendship that began in the Big House lasted all 
the way to the White House. This is the story of 
two schools, two friends, and a game that 
changed everything. Run time: 57 minutes  

• Our RCR Craft Markets are back with great 
products and something new! Come to the show 
and get your COUPON CASH CARD for the 
2018-2019 Season. It will give you 3 chances to 
win cash rewards at every show. Check the 
calendar for all the season’s dates as they 
approach!  

• Special Card Class with Sherrie Robinson in the 
Clubhouse at 10 a.m. on March 26th. $10 for 6 
cards (2 cards of 3 different designs). Signups 
will be in the Lounge. 

• New England Happy Hour Celebration is 
Tuesday, March 19th, 4-6pm, Rec Hall. Bring 
heavy Hord ’oeuvres to share, sign up in lounge, 
$3 at door. Music by Paul Vrakas & Friends; 
come mingle with fellow New Englanders & 
Share the joys of your state.   

quarter page verticle is 3.75” wide by 5 high 
Comfort Covers 
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SAVE THE DATE CONTINUED 
• LAST CHANCE FOR TICKETS!  Over 50 RCR people are going to the Detroit Tigers-

Pittsburgh Pirates Game in Bradenton on Tuesday, March 19, 2019 at 1:05pm (tickets $29 
each) There are still a few tickets left, so if you want to join us, contact Maddy Trimby at maddyjt@aol.com, or 
site 448 (We’ll be in the shade near third base-Tigers side.).  

• The Michigan Dinner is coming up fast; Tuesday, March 5th. The theme for the dinner is “Your Favorite Spot in 
Michigan.” We hope you’ll join us for a delicious turkey dinner and dessert, music, dancing, door 
prizes, and friendly people.  [And remember, if you want to donate a door prize ($5 to $10 value) 
please take them to Doreen & Carl Klopshinski #473 (810-923-1376)] Note: We will have 
information available at the dinner about the RCR Michigan Reunion in Frankenmuth in July. If 

you have any questions about any of these events you can contact Maddy Trimby #448 (517-582-5077). 

 

RCR Chorus Director Retires 
By Peg Kennedy 
“Singing keeps you young,” says Arline Wilson. Apparently, there is a great deal of truth 
in that statement, at least for the 93-years-young former RCR Chorus director.  Music 
and creativity have dominated a huge portion of her life.   

Born into a musical family, Arline’s first introduction to music began at the age of six with piano lessons.  When 
her church organist became ill, she was selected to be the organist’s replacement when Arline was in the 7th 
grade.  She was the full-time church musician until she went to college.  At that time, her sister Marilyn took over 
the position and later her youngest sister Eleanor followed suit. 

While in college, Arline received further instruction in organ, violin, and clarinet. She took violin lessons, so she 
could play in the orchestra, and clarinet lessons so she could play in the band. A music major in college is 
required to learn all the instruments to some degree, so, without a doubt, she became a well-rounded musical 
expert. 

Her first teaching position was in an upper-class community in New Jersey, where she received the monumental 
yearly sum of $2,000 per year. After eight years in this position, she moved to New Hampshire, where she was 
hired to teach music part-time in four 1-room schools and two 2-room schools. Later she taught in the middle 
school during the regular school day but was also required to teach stringed instruments in the three elementary 
schools prior to going to her regular middle school job.  Finally, she received the prestigious position of Director 
of the Music Department for the entire school district in Laconia, New Hampshire.  

After forty years of sharing her talent and imparting her wisdom to generations of young people, Arline retired. In 
1993, she came to Florida with her sister Marilyn and Marilyn’s husband Bill. They chose RCR to camp and fell in 
love with it. Both Arline and Marilyn eventually purchased park models. Both sisters sang in the chorus, while the 
originator of the RCR Chorus, Katie Morse, played the piano and directed.   

Arline and Marilyn offered to help Katie direct since it is difficult to both direct and play the piano. Eventually 
Arline became the full-time director. For the past several years, various chorus members have directed the 
chorus from time-to-time, but Arline was always there to keep it going. After 25-years of dedicated service, she 
has tendered her final resignation since the extremely qualified Gordon Graham has given her a well-earned rest. 
She is still a member of the chorus and an expert advisor to all. She is much loved, highly respected, and no one 
is going to allow her to leave the chorus entirely. 

 

OFFICE NOTE FROM YOUR MANAGER: I have noticed that many of you who have dogs are 
putting up portable kennels or dog pens on your sites. Please remember that you must not leave your pet outside 
your RV unattended on a leash and no pens or kennels are allowed. See below from the RCR Guidelines: 
“Pets: No aggressive breeds allowed. ALL PETS MUST BE KEPT ON A LEASH! No fences allowed. Cats may 
not run loose. Pets should not be left outside unattended or tied up. Pets are not permitted in the public buildings, 
including bathrooms, shower house and pool area. Pets should not be an annoyance (barking continually). 

Please be courteous to your neighbors by only walking your pet in the area of the resort you are staying and 
always clean up after your pet! Paws Park hours are 8 am - 10 pm daily.” 
Please remove any outdoor pet pens or kennels from your site. 
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each) There are still a few tickets left, so if you want to join us, contact Maddy Trimby at maddyjt@aol.com, or 
site 448 (We’ll be in the shade near third base-Tigers side.).  

• The Michigan Dinner is coming up fast; Tuesday, March 5th. The theme for the dinner is “Your Favorite Spot in 
Michigan.” We hope you’ll join us for a delicious turkey dinner and dessert, music, dancing, door 
prizes, and friendly people.  [And remember, if you want to donate a door prize ($5 to $10 value) 
please take them to Doreen & Carl Klopshinski #473 (810-923-1376)] Note: We will have 
information available at the dinner about the RCR Michigan Reunion in Frankenmuth in July. If 

you have any questions about any of these events you can contact Maddy Trimby #448 (517-582-5077). 

 

RCR Chorus Director Retires 
By Peg Kennedy 
“Singing keeps you young,” says Arline Wilson. Apparently, there is a great deal of truth 
in that statement, at least for the 93-years-young former RCR Chorus director.  Music 
and creativity have dominated a huge portion of her life.   

Born into a musical family, Arline’s first introduction to music began at the age of six with piano lessons.  When 
her church organist became ill, she was selected to be the organist’s replacement when Arline was in the 7th 
grade.  She was the full-time church musician until she went to college.  At that time, her sister Marilyn took over 
the position and later her youngest sister Eleanor followed suit. 

While in college, Arline received further instruction in organ, violin, and clarinet. She took violin lessons, so she 
could play in the orchestra, and clarinet lessons so she could play in the band. A music major in college is 
required to learn all the instruments to some degree, so, without a doubt, she became a well-rounded musical 
expert. 

Her first teaching position was in an upper-class community in New Jersey, where she received the monumental 
yearly sum of $2,000 per year. After eight years in this position, she moved to New Hampshire, where she was 
hired to teach music part-time in four 1-room schools and two 2-room schools. Later she taught in the middle 
school during the regular school day but was also required to teach stringed instruments in the three elementary 
schools prior to going to her regular middle school job.  Finally, she received the prestigious position of Director 
of the Music Department for the entire school district in Laconia, New Hampshire.  

After forty years of sharing her talent and imparting her wisdom to generations of young people, Arline retired. In 
1993, she came to Florida with her sister Marilyn and Marilyn’s husband Bill. They chose RCR to camp and fell in 
love with it. Both Arline and Marilyn eventually purchased park models. Both sisters sang in the chorus, while the 
originator of the RCR Chorus, Katie Morse, played the piano and directed.   

Arline and Marilyn offered to help Katie direct since it is difficult to both direct and play the piano. Eventually 
Arline became the full-time director. For the past several years, various chorus members have directed the 
chorus from time-to-time, but Arline was always there to keep it going. After 25-years of dedicated service, she 
has tendered her final resignation since the extremely qualified Gordon Graham has given her a well-earned rest. 
She is still a member of the chorus and an expert advisor to all. She is much loved, highly respected, and no one 
is going to allow her to leave the chorus entirely. 

 

OFFICE NOTE FROM YOUR MANAGER: I have noticed that many of you who have dogs are 
putting up portable kennels or dog pens on your sites. Please remember that you must not leave your pet outside 
your RV unattended on a leash and no pens or kennels are allowed. See below from the RCR Guidelines: 
“Pets: No aggressive breeds allowed. ALL PETS MUST BE KEPT ON A LEASH! No fences allowed. Cats may 
not run loose. Pets should not be left outside unattended or tied up. Pets are not permitted in the public buildings, 
including bathrooms, shower house and pool area. Pets should not be an annoyance (barking continually). 

Please be courteous to your neighbors by only walking your pet in the area of the resort you are staying and 
always clean up after your pet! Paws Park hours are 8 am - 10 pm daily.” 
Please remove any outdoor pet pens or kennels from your site. 
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2019 DOG SHOW FOLLOW-UP 
By Sarah Boehmer 

Keep those tails a waggin’! Filled with wagging tails and happy dogs, the 2019 RCR Dog Show was 
also filled with laughter and cheers. The Parade of Dogs hosted some of RCR’s best dogs and their 
owners. Introducing themselves and their dogs, as well as telling the breed, 
and what they’re used for brought cheers from the crowd. 

Following the Parade of Breeds came our Costume Class with Jule Onyx 
Sands, owned by Martha Sands, dressed in a Happy Heart checked outfit 

ready to party. Tied for second were Casey owned by Dale Draznin dressed as a 
Bumble Bee and Katie, dressed in matching accessories, owned by Weesie Livinghouse. 
All class winners received Subway cards and ribbons and prizes for all! 

Then came the obedience classes such as: 
Heel and Sit (with a class of 11)                                                         
1st  Jules Onyx Sands owned by Martha Sands                                     
2nd  Belle owned by Sandy Brent                                                          
3rd  Sherlock owned by Larry Falcone                                                   
4th tie Ricky owned by Beatrice Ramirez Aceto                                         
      Shaggy owned by Hank Mika                                                         

Heel, Sit, and Stay (with 10 in the class)       
1st  Dexter owned by Bill Gallie                                                             
2nd Tucker owned by Lori Walker                                                         
3rd  Shaggy owned by Hank Mika                                                         
4th tie Bentley owned by Yolanda Jones                                               
      Jules owned by Martha Sands                                                             

Down and Stay (with 10 in the class)                                                   
1st  Tucker owned by Lori Walker                                                                    
2nd  tie Shaggy owned by Hank Mika                                                     
 Bentley owned by Yolanda Jones                                                         
3rd  Ricky owned by Beatrice Ramirez Aceto                                          

Fetch Class                                                                                        
1st  Phoebe owned by Gene Martin West                                                
2nd  Tucker owned by Lori Walker                                                          
3rd  Dexter owned by Bill Gallie                                                              

Trick Class                                                                                       
1st  Shaggy owned by Hank Mika                                                           
2nd  Katie owned by Weesie Livinghouse                                                
3rd  Dexter owned by Bill Gallie                                                                       
4th  tie Phoebe owned by Gene Martin West                                           
 Duke owned by Gene Martin West                                                         

Jump Class                                                                                  
1st  Phoebe owned by Gene Martin West                                                
2nd Dexter owned by Bill Gallie                                                              
3rd  Duke owned by Marilyn Martin West                                                          
4th  Tucker owned by Lori Walker                                                           

Oldest Dog                            
1st  Peanut owned by Ann Simonovich                                                    
2nd  Ricky owned by Beatrice Ramirez Aceto                                         
3rd  Katie owned by Weesie Livinghouse                                                
4th  tie Dexter owned by Bill Gallie                                                         
 Jules owned by Martha Sands           







 March 2019                              Royal Coachman RV Resort ~ The Real Macaw  23 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Full page ad  Underhome Armor #3 




